Williams Road PO Box 107

Narrogin WA 6312 Phone: (08) 9881 1200 Fax: (08) 9881 3482 Mobile: 0476 815 005

Principal: Mr David Harrison
Deputy Principals: Mrs Leah Kellow

Mrs Tanya Shepherd

Email:

Narrogin.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Website:

narroginprimaryschool.wa.edu.au

Dates to Remember

Wednesday 15 June

Board Meeting

Friday 17 June

Winter Carnival

Tuesday 28 June

'Nerd' Quiz Night

Friday 24 June

3C Assembly

Friday 1 July

Last Day of Term 2

Monday 18 July

Staff Development Day

(No School for Students)
Tuesday 19 July

Term 3 Commences

Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank

066 522 0090 0206







Independent Public School

Term 2, Issue 16

Wednesday 15 June 2016

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal

KISS AND DROP ZONE

As everyone is aware, the Kiss and Drop Zone is now in operation. The Town Council has erected new signage on Johnston Street detailing the parking restrictions for that area, please be aware penalties will now apply for not complying with these rules. School Board members will discuss a set of guidelines for using this area safely at tonights meeting, and a pamphlet will be distributed to all school community members later this week. We strongly urge everyone to use this area with caution and be particularly mindful of pedestrians crossing Johnston Street.

EFFLUENT WATER TANK

The concrete effluent water tank situated in the Gardener's compound has been condemned and will be demolished in the coming weeks. Access to this immediate area will be restricted due to the nature of the work being undertaken. The replacement tank will be installed at the south eastern end of the school oval. Unfortunately, 3 mature trees needed to be removed to facilitate this, however a new tree planting program will be undertaken. The Narrogin and District Horticultural Society has kindly offered a donation of some funds to the school with which we will purchase some appropriate trees to plant in the area.

The Gardener's compound will also be relocated and the area where the concrete tank was situated will be levelled to extend the cricket pitch playing area.



PPA & PPB this morning with their latest creations.



Talking Drugs – an Information Session for Parents

Parents have an important role to play in preventing and reducing their children's risk of harm from drug use.

As part of the national and state strategy to address methamphetamine and other drug use behaviour, the Department of Education and SDERA are offering *Talking Drugs* information sessions for parents. A *Talking Drugs* session will be held for parents on Tuesday 21 June 2016 at Hilltop Café, Trade Training Centre, Narrogin SHS with welcome tea and coffee available from 6pm. (Presentation 6.30pm to 8pm.)

To register go to http://www.eventbrite.com.au/o/sdera-school-drug-education-and-road-aware-6359282539 OR contact Ann Rintoul 98810046 / 0428 855 595 OR email......ann.rintoul@education.wa.edu.au

CHATTERBOX CHAT

Feeling cold these mornings? Pop along to Brekkie Bites for a hot milo, porridge and a chat from 7.50am - 8.30am. All welcome. Please feel free to contact me through the office or class teacher if you would like an appointment to see me. Enjoy your week.

Chappy

COUNCILLORS' CORNER

On Tuesday June 28 we will have our Kids Quiz Night. Our theme is nerds and students will need to be in tables of six. If you can't make a table of six, but still want to attend, don't worry, let us know and we will hook you up with like minded nerds! The guiz night will follow the disco format. years one to three will be from 4.00 to 5.30pm and years four to six will be from 6.00 to 7.30pm. A note with all details will be coming around to all students very soon. It will be a great night, with lots of games and prizes. There will be a parent viewing area provided and tea and coffee will be available to purchase. A big thankyou to Sportspower Narrogin and Thing - a - me Bobs, who have generously provided our major prizes. Ashanti Abraham

P & C NEWS

Narrogin Primary School P&C Uniform Shop

We are now fully stocked with polo shirts and jumpers. Don't forget to grab your fleecy trackies at \$10 and tartan skirts in small sizes at \$15.

Toasty polar fleece scarves are just \$5.

Open Fridays 8:30am to 10:00am.

Nature Play at NPS

The P&C is looking to form a sub-committee of interested parents and community members to assist with our Nature Play ideas. Please contact the P&C via email: narroginprimarypandc@gmail.com to register your interest.

CANTEEN NEWS

A huge thank you to the following volunteers;

Wednesday 15 Danielle Allinson
Thursday 16 Janine Dewing
Friday 17 Jess Cunningham
Monday 20 Sarah Hawksley
Tuesday 21 Chanthoeun Reung



If you are not on our roster and you would like to be, please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200.

WINTER CARNIVAL MENU Friday 17 June

Pre Orders Preferred

Place 'WINTER CARNIVAL' and 'SPORT' on bag Spectators are welcome to pre-order

Limited menu as per below;

SANDWICHES, ROLLS, WRAPS

	S/W	Roll	Wrap
Chicken & Salad	\$3.50	\$4.00	\$4.00
Egg (curried)	\$3.00	\$3.50	
Egg & Salad	\$3.50	\$4.00	\$4.00
Ham & Salad	\$3.50	\$4.00	\$4.00
Salad	\$3.00	\$3.50	\$3.50
Vegemite	\$2.00	\$2.50	

DRINKS

Juice (250mls) (Apple, Tropical, Orange)	\$2.00
Milk (250mls) (Chocolate, Strawberry)	\$2.00
Water, bottled	\$1.50

OTHER

Yoghurt Tub	\$2.00
Milo Dairy Snack	\$1.00
Fresh Fruit	\$1.00
Fruit Jelly Cup	\$0.50
Muffins	\$0.80

Disclaimer

This section is provided for general information only, and on the understanding that the Department of Education is not providing advice or a recommendation about any of the services referred to in this newsletter.